¥ PASSENGER CHARTER,

THE FOLLOWING ARE : SAFETY & ENVIRONMENTAL RULES

Les llots de Gruissan are located in the heart of the Marina where the port rules
apply. This particular environment requires that you respect a certain number of

rules that we bring to your attention.

We thank you for taking the time to read them before entering your LodgeBoat.

Swimming is forbidden in the area of les ilots de Gruissan.

Movement and activities on the pontoons.

For the comfort and safety of all, it is forbidden to:

Running on the pontoons.

Playing ball games, beach games, or any other activity that may disturb
the peace and quiet of other passengers.

Pushing people in the water.

Move on the pontoon on bikes, scooters or any other vehicle.

The LodgeBoats :

The LodgeBoats are moored to the quay by ropes and are regularly
checked to ensure that all their equipment is in perfect working order.
The ropes have been professionally adjusted, so it is strictly forbidden
to touch them.

In case you notice a defect on an equipment, we thank you not to
intervene directly but to let it know to the Captain of the site who will
take all necessary measures to correct the situation as soon as possible.

 Smoking and lighting candles in the LodgeBoats is prohibited.

Apart from the services offered by a professional, the use of BBQs is
strictly forbidden on board.

Preservation of the environment:

Cigarette butts must be extinguished and disposed of in a trash can.

In general, it is forbidden to throw fluids or waste into the water.

The port is a natural and sensitive environment, also we invite you to
have a reasonable use of water and electricity resources and to
consume only the quantity necessary for your use.
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Accessibility: The LodgeBoats have been designed to be accessible to a

wide public in complete safety. However, the specificities of the port

environment require specia| attention for the fo||owing popu|ations :

o Children : The site of les llots de Gruissan is accessible to children who

remain during their stay under the entire responsibility of their parents.
The children who stay at the site of les flots of Gruissan must know how to
swim. A certificate will be given to you upon your arrival to confirm that
your child(ren) know how to swim. If necessary, safety armbands will be
given to the children. They must wear them at all times when moving
around the site. Parents are responsible for wearing the armbands.

People with Reduced Mobility: Access to the LodgeBoats is via a
walkway that is dependent on the water level, with an uncontrolled slope
of the tide. We are currently working with an association to study the
next adaptations necessary to guarantee access on board for People
with Reduced Mobility, regardless of the tidal level. While waiting for
these evolutions, our crew is at your disposal to facilitate your access on
board as much as possible.

Our friends the dogs and cats are allowed on board! Dogs and cats are
allowed on board with an extra charge (only category 1 and 2 dogs are
forbidden). Your dogs must be kept on a leash within les flots de
Gruissan, no droppings or urine are allowed on the pontoons and
terraces of the LodgeBoat. Any damage to LodgeBoats will be the
responsibility of the owner, and pets must not be left unattended on site
(in the Lodgeboat or in a car). In the event of damage caused by an
animal, the customer will be asked to pay a minimum of €50 fifty in
compensation.






